MINUTES OF THE BOARD MEETING

AIA VERMONT

Thursday, May 8, 2008            Norwich University

ATTENDING:  Guy Teschmacher, AIA, President; Lauren Davis, Assoc. AIA, Immediate Past-President; Michael Hoffman, AIA, Harry Hunt, AIA, Diantha Korzun, AIA, Donna Leban, AIA and Lisa Rovner.

“Best in Show”

 Prior to the meeting, the Board had the privilege of being Jurors for the Norwich 5th year students’ “Best in Show”.  The Board split the Award of $500 between Rinor Komani for a project in Kosovo and Josh Chaffee for a project in Tokyo.

Candidates for National Office

1. Michael gave a report on the candidates for National Office with insight provided at the recent AIA New England meeting in Boston.  Candidate profiles can be obtained on-line for anyone interested.

2. Guy will have all the AIA Vermont Delegate cards for voting purposes and would be happy to share them.

Recent Events

1. Architecture Day – April 26th
a. Guy reported that Black River Design had no visitors for their “Open House”.  Diantha said that Truex Cullins had only one visitor.  John McLeod, via e-mail, reported that the “Open House” at Middlebury College was better than last year and that five groups came to the tour of the new Chittenden Bank Building.  Steve Kredell gave two tours of the Davis Center at UVM.

b. It was the general consensus that improvements could be made for next year’s “Architecture Day”.  Perhaps better signage in the form of sandwich boards at the “Open House” and tour sites.

2. Green Spaces

a. Guy reported that the “Green Spaces” Conference sponsored by the CSI on April 24th was a huge success.  He would like to have an article on this event for the Newsletter.  Hanne will call Shawn Brennan to suggest that he talk with Harry and Katherine Coffey at Black River Design on ideas for an article.

Upcoming Events

1. Spring Studio Social will be held at Watershed Studio Architecture (Daniel Johnson’s Office) in White River Junction on Thursday, May 22nd.

2. Sprawl in Vermont

a. Harry has talked to Smart Growth Vermont and they were interested in doing a joint program with AIA Vermont.

b. There was a good discussion on ideas for this program centering on the new “Smart Growth” legislation.  Hanne will send Harry a copy of the legislation.

c. It was thought that this program be scheduled for the fall.

3. Please send Lauren (lad@gvvarchitects.com) ideas for future tours.  Perhaps we could plan joint tour with AIA New Hampshire.

Other items for discussion

1. AIAVT Photo Calendar

a. Michael cannot devote any time to this project this summer and suggested that Ed Wolfstein be asked to step in for him.

b. Guidelines for the Calendar should be ready for the Board Retreat.

c. The Committee; Harry, Lisa and Ed will prepare a “Call for Entries” in early June.

2. Learning by Design

a. Lauren reported that there would be a competition this fall.

3. Consent Agenda

a. Please have your reports for a Consent Agenda to Guy a week before each Board Meeting.

New Business

1. Board Retreat:  Tentatively scheduled for Tuesday, June 17th at The Lake Champlain Yacht Club in Shelburne from 8:30 a.m. until 3:00 p.m.

a. Hanne will confirm date with Lisa after hearing from Daniel Johnson and John McLeod.

Respectfully submitted,

Hanne N. Williams, Hon. AIA/VT

Executive Director

